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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Iraq, 3 November 2014.

Statement by Norway.

Norway welcomes the delegation of Iraq. 

Norway strongly encourages the new Iraqi government to make human rights and their consistent implementation a key priority, not least in face of ongoing hostilities in Iraq and the threat posed by extremist groups such as ISIL.
Respect for human rights is essential in order to ensure stability and lay the ground for reconciliation in Iraq. 

We have the following six recommendations;
First, to take measures to secure the rights of due process guaranteed by the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR);

Second, to investigate promptly allegations of torture and ill-treatment and to facilitate visits by the UN Special Rapporteur on torture to all detention facilities in Iraq;
Third, to place a moratorium on the death penalty with the long-term view of repealing it;

Fourth, to take measures to amend the 2005 Counter-Terrorism law with the aim of reducing the risk of misapplication of the law;

Fifth, to develop a national plan to provide protection and ensure the rights of all displaced persons in accordance with the UN Guiding Principles on Internal Displacement;
And, finally, sixth, to take measures in order to create conditions for an inclusive political environment that includes respect for religious and ethnic minorities.


Thank you.
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